
October 3, 2012 

Michael J. Gough 
3353 Paseo Halcon 
San Clemente, CA 92672-3525 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 

This documents my opinion and recommendations regarding Mr. Clark 
Clowar of Reno Construction, Inc. and his abilities as a 
construction superintendent. 

From the period of April 2010 to November 2011, and again from 
May 2012 to July 2012, Mr. Clowar worked zealously to manage the 
construction of the new Camp Pendleton Martial Arts Facility 
(Dojo) at Edson Range.  His efforts and direct supervision of the 
construction resulted in one of the most modern and inspiring 
dojo’s for the entire Marine Corps. 

This facility will be used for many future generations in support 
the Marine Corps mission to train recruits prior to them becoming 
Marines.  These Marines then deploy around the world guaranteeing 
our and many other countries freedoms.  

Mr. Clowar’s professionalism and eagerness to ensure the project 
was performed to the highest quality standards was excellent 
throughout these periods of time.  There was also a very diligent 
effort provided in ensuring a safe working environment for all 
those who worked on or visited his sites.  There were no lost 
time accidents during his tenure. 

Mr. Clowar managed over 35 trades to construct and provide this 
much needed dojo to the Marine Corps.  His ability to understand 
and direct the construction of this exceptional facility is a 
testament to his consummate professionalism and supervision 
capabilities. 

I unreservedly give Mr. Clowar my highest recommendation for 
future projects supporting the Government or within the 
construction industry.  Any inquiries can be addressed to me at 
my home address above or through my email at mike.gough@cox.net. 

Sincerely, 

 

M. J. GOUGH 
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